

## Green Sanctuary Committee Minutes June 14, 2021

Present: Ginger, Janet, Debbie

### 1. Summer Service

Janet initiated possibility of summer service. Deb will send topic idea from *Daily Good* website--6/13--Maria S. Merian. Janet will notify Rachel re: decision and date.

### 2. Recycling Update

- metal recycling--October 2--Deb will coordinate.
- Deb has possible source for some VHS tapes--Raynham flea market--will follow up
- Janet reports need to schedule CD recycling to NH. Janet will check facility hours.

### 3. Supplies and Building Notes

- Bulletin Board--no UPH summer plans, space in use by renters--leave board undone.
  - Blue towels--Deb made 21 from bath towel. Janet purchased one dozen cloths from OSJL. Deb has monitored green supplies and towels throughout FPP rehearsals and shows.
  - June 20 Reception--dishwasher out of use. Laurie, David W. and Deb will supply "picnic weight" reusable dishware and bring home to wash. Church forks and cups will be hand washed by clean up folx. Approx. 50 napkins have been laundered for reception--supplement for reception--Janet? Deb? Paper napkins will be used for dessert, as needed. Deb will re-stock towels, PT and TP for June 20 reception.
  - Hand soap cannot be located. Deb refilled dispensers with other soap found at church. Ginger will fill upstairs kitchen area and will monitor soap dispensers/supply in the future.
  - Deb restocked TP and PT--in use during FPP rehearsals and production.
  - Deb will talk to PC re: building users' awareness of/adherence to our sustainability values and practices.
3. **GSC 2020** -- no update--Janet to make contact and report back to committee by June 30.  
Decision to reach out to Bridgewater Food Pantry in June --Janet will make contact with Food Pantry rep to discuss initiating partnership with food pantry in June or later to:
- provide monthly recipe/food tips to recipients which would encourage trying unfamiliar foods, expanding knowledge and improving nutrition--add spices, new ingredients, swap out less healthy ingredients for better choices
  - provide samples of new foods/dishes on site once each month or other schedule
  - possibly team up with public health/nutrition professionals for input and expertise (BSU staff/intern?)
  - encourage participation of church members, through sharing recipes and volunteering

### 4. Fridge Proposal to PC --no update

Ginger will contact Facilities Committee to provide support in choice.

Our provider is Clean Energy Initiative through National Grid--look into rebate possibility.

5. **Kids to Camp**--\$929 official total received. This will be rounded up to \$1000. Ginger will be in touch with office administrator and NRT to arrange delivery.

### 6. Juneteenth Participation

This committee recommended FP not hand out water bottles; alternative water has been arranged.

### 7. LFL repair--no update

Deb spoke to Facilities. New façade will be added. Roof will be replaced with outdoor plywood.

Janet feels original façade colors should not be changed, in respect to the Eagle Scout who constructed and finished the piece.

Deb has been "straightening"--book selection needs refreshing--Janet will monitor.

### 9. Bridging Tip Schedule --by June 20- Ginger; by August 20-Deb

Green Tipper provides Bridging with monthly meeting date, to be placed in monthly calendar.

New Google calendar [http://bit.ly/fb\\_bridgewater\\_Gcal](http://bit.ly/fb_bridgewater_Gcal) for all postings

### 10. Next Meeting--July 12 at 7:00 at Janet's home

Committee discussed returning to daytime scheduling, with notice that guests/new members can be accommodated by a change in time/day, by request to committee at any time.

